LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Walkden Congregational Church,
Manchester Road,
Walkden.

27th March, 2006

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.40 p.m.
PRESENT:
Sylvia Phillips - St. Paul's Peel Parish Community Hall - in the Chair

Councillor Iain Lindley
Adrian Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust

Joe Mullen - The Haysbrook Centre

Sarah McGawley 
} The OLLM Club

Graham Walker
}

Mavis Bonney - St. Paul’s Peel Parish Community Hall

Barbara Whiteley - Armitage Residents’ Association

Andy Sutcliffe - Greater Manchester Police

Paul Brighouse 
} Salford Community Network

Eileen Hartigan 
}

Cath Hamilton
} Kenyon Residents’ Association

Joan Schofield
}

Ida Seddon - Rydal Residents’ Association

Adrian Brocklehurst - Walkden Labour Party

Sandra Turner 
} Walkden Congregational Church

Colin Ashton 

}

Carol Cain - WDCT

Ann Hallows - Salford Disabled Group

L. Turner - South Walkden Conservative Party

Neil Johnstone 

} Newearth Road Residents’ Association

Kath Johnstone

}

Mr. and Mrs. Schofield
}

Susie Toure 

}Salford Advertiser

Ailsa Cranna

}

Irene Turton - Mount Skip Residents’ Association

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


Anne Williams - Strategic Director of Community, Health and Social Care - 



Area Co-ordinator


Angie Taylor - Neighbourhood Manager


Marina Wright - Trainee Social Worker


Eileen Buchan - Salford Youth Service


Danielle Morecroft - Sports Development


Chris Tucker - Community Development Worker


Nikki Park - Senior Committee Administrator

88.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Val Burgoyne, Alice Smyth and Stan Witkowski and Cath Wetherby, Mavis Whitehead, Jay Brennan and Liz Thomas.


The Area Co-ordinator reported that a number of the apologies for absence were due to the meeting clashing with the leaving dinner for the Chief Executive in Salford.

89.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 30th January, 2006, be approved as a correct record.

90.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP - 26TH JANUARY, 2006

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Political Executive Group held on 26th January, 2006, be noted.

91.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth

The Neighbourhood Manager (a) reported on difficulties being experienced with regard to youth nuisance and anti-social behaviour in the area and (b) indicated that Eileen Buchan and Danielle Morecroft would provide an update with regard to the activities being organised to address some of the concerns raised.


Eileen Buchan provided an update with regard to the activities organised for young people in the Little Hulton/Walkden area, with specific reference to:-

· 2 youth centres - 13 - 19 year olds

· Working with 93 young people per week (four nights per week)

· Friday night - junior night 

· Harrop Fold School - girls group

· Walkden High School - Year 10 - working with pupils on the verge of exclusion 

· Young fathers’ project 

· Proud and Loud Disability Group

· 12 young people doing Silver Duke of Edinburgh Award

· 10 new members commencing Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Award 

· Detached teams working in Walkden 

· Working with young people identified by the Community Sector Team and those recently released from Her Majesty’s Prison

· Partnership working 


Reference was made to (i) the number of individuals involved in the activities, (ii) proposed activities to be provided by Mount Skip Residents’ Association and whether advice was available to assist with its organisation, (iii) the wardens on the Kenyon Estate, and (iv) students at Salford College and whether assistance could be provided with regard to the provision of the activities.


Eileen Buchan reported (a) on the number of individuals participating in the activities each week, (b) that building work was currently being undertaken at Bridgewater Youth Centre and it was hoped that it would be completed within six weeks, (c) that training was available from the Youth Service and from Salford CVS for those wishing to provide activities for young people, (d) that the provision of assistance from students at Salford College could be explored, (e) that there were a number of young people from the Kenyon Estate going to the Greenheys Youth Centre and (f) that it may be useful to provide information containing details of the number of youths involved in the activities and which estate they came from.


Danielle Morecroft reported (i) on the activities to be provided at Peel Park during the school holidays following consultation with the wardens on the Kenyon Estate, (ii) on the publicity promoting the activities to be provided, (iii) that funding had been secured to long-term plan sports provision in the area, therefore, any ideas with regard to appropriate activities would be welcomed and (iv) on activities to be provided during school term time which included two dance classes at Harrop Fold and Walkden Congregational Church and, from April, 2006, a girls’ night would be provided at Salford College 8.00 p.m. to 10.00 p.m. and a boys’ football night would also be provided on Friday evenings.


The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (a) it was sad to see the wardens on the Kenyon Estate leave, as they had carried out tremendous work in the area and (b) the funding application for outreach work submitted to the Safer Stronger Communities Fund had been unsuccessful, however, other initiatives were being looked at.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT Eileen Buchan and Danielle Morecroft be thanked for all the hard work carried out in the area.


(b)
General

The Neighbourhood Manager provided information with regard to the following issues:-

· A grant of £100,000 had been secured for the Film Studios at Cleggs Lane, to engage young people in theatre production, design, etc.

· The possible relocation of the BBC at Dock 9, Salford Quays and the need for such a proposal to be supported 

· Salford Forum of Older People 

· STASH - Little Hulton Community Drugs Intervention Project 

· Substance Misuse Service at the Haysbrook Centre

· Summary of the City Council’s Strategic Community Plan 


The Area Co-ordinator referred to the Salford Forum for Older People and indicated that residents of the community were encouraged to participate, as it was hoped that it’s members would become part of a Scrutiny Committee.


Councillor Iain Lindley reported that Andrew Rushton had recently won a silver medal for the men’s table tennis tournament at the Commonwealth Games in Melbourne.  


Aled Owen referred to the planning application for the new build for Harrop Fold and the PFI contract which enabled its construction, and indicated that concerns had been expressed that the school was being built to hold 1,500 pupils, whereas the Local Authority’s projection was approximately 700/800 pupils within 10 years, therefore, it had been suggested that it was an expensive building that would only be half full.


Sandra Turner reported that, as a Governor of Harrop Fold, (a) an assurance had been given that there were no concerns with regard to pupil numbers at the new school, however, it would be possible to discuss this issue at the next Governor’s meeting, and (b) the school did need to be built on one site, and such a facility would be an asset to the community.


Graham Walker, Governor of St. George’s School, expressed concern with regard to the PFI contract, as access to facilities at the school would be limited, as there would be a cost to be incurred.


The Area Co-ordinator provided an explanation with regard to PFI contracts.


Steven Farrow reported on recycling and expressed concern with regard to items not being collected.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT the possible relocation of the BBC to Dock 9, Salford Quays, be supported.




(3) THAT a letter of congratulations be sent to Andrew Rushton for winning the silver medal at the Commonwealth Games.




(4) THAT the concerns raised with regard to the projected pupil numbers at Harrop Fold School be discussed at the next meeting of the Political Executive Group. 




(5) THAT Sandra Turner be requested to report the concerns raised with regard to Harrop Fold School at the next Governor’s meeting.




(6) THAT the Area Co-ordinator be requested to contact the Strategic Director of Environment to address the concerns raised with regard to recycling and the non collection of items.

92.
OUR LADY AND LANCASHIRE MARTYRS CLUB (OLLM)

Sarah McGawley reported on the activities provided by the OLLM Club which included the (a) Kiddie Craft Club, involving 5 to 8 year olds in a variety of activities, and at present there were 25 children enrolled and (b) Time Out Club, which at present had 35 young people enrolled, however, due to a number of disruptive members, this facility had been closed until after Easter, and attempts were being made to involve parents to enable the club to start up again in the near future.


Sarah McGawley indicated that there was a need to involve more volunteers in the provision of activities to enable the clubs to be managed effectively and successfully.


Graham Walker indicated that there was a tendency to provide group activities, as the premises were large, and discussions would be held at the Annual General Meeting with regard to whether activities could be provided for children aged 5 to 11 years.


Andy Sutcliffe reported that the Greater Manchester Police had a role to play and he would look at the availability of his Police Community Support Officers to identify whether they could provide assistance to the club.


Paul Brighouse reported that Salford Community Network could provide advice and assistance in relation to recruiting volunteers.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted, and that Sarah McGawley be thanked for attending the meeting.

93.
CRIME AND DISORDER - UPDATE

Andy Sutcliffe provided an update with regard to crime and disorder issues, with specific reference to:-

· General reduction in crime within Salford

· Increase in anti-social behaviour and the work being carried out to address this

· Targets of Greater Manchester Police which were different to those of the community 

· Anti-social behaviour within Little Hulton/Walkden and action taken by the Youth Service to address this.

· First Dispersal Order within the Ellenbrook area and its impact 

· High profile initiatives carried out within the area 

· Work undertaken to address underage drinking and the selling of alcohol 

· Kenyon Estate - Buses reinstated/number of properties demolished/still some areas of concern 

· Anti-social behaviour issues currently being investigated on a national level

· Project at Brackley Golf Course, involving young people on Thursday/Friday evenings 

· Domestic burglary reduced across Salford 

· Violent crime reduced within Salford 

· Slight increase in vehicle crime 


Reference was made to (a) the CCTV cameras on Mount Skip Estate and recent incidents of vandalism to the park, and motorbikes congregating around the shops, (b) the good work carried out by the Community Policeman on the Rydal Crescent Estate, (c) the poor attendance at the recent justice meeting and the need to encourage people to attend, (d) Dispersal Orders and whether it would be possible to apply for one on the Kenyon Estate, (e) the tagging system, (f) complaints received with regard to youths congregating on Newearth Road/Bridgewater Road and the Dispersal Order at Ellenbrook, (g) a person who had recently been arrested for causing vandalism to Walkden Congregational Church and the limited notification received with regard to the court case and (h) communication issues.


The Chair reported that there would be a Homewatch event at St. Peel’s Park Parish Community Hall on 19th July, 2006, at which anti-social behaviour orders would be discussed.


Andy Sutcliffe reported that (i) it was expected that there would be a change in the way areas were policed in the near future, as anti-social behaviour was becoming a major issue, (ii) there was a need for greater assistance from the public in reporting incidents of anti-social behaviour, (iii) with regard to the incidents on Kenyon Estate, a short-list of individuals had been created and evidence was currently being gathered, which would be reported at a future meeting of the Community Sector Team, to enable applications to be made for anti-social behaviour orders, (iv) the CCTV monitoring station and the cameras were extremely successful and did provide a deterrent, however, there were only two members of staff who worked at the station, therefore, additional resources were currently being investigated, (v) the provision of a Dispersal Order on Kenyon Estate could be considered following liaison with the relevant parties, (vi) the tagging system was managed by Securicor and any breaches were controlled by them, (vii) an evaluation would be carried out in the near future in relation to the Dispersal Order on Ellenbrook, which would enable a more detailed response to be provided with regard to complaints regarding youths congregating in that area, (viii) communication with the police had improved considerably, as every Police Community Support Officer each had their own mobile telephone, however, there was a need to ensure that incidents were reported correctly i.e. in an emergency telephone 999, with regard to an ongoing incident telephone 872 5050 or the Police Community Support Officer, and if there were any concerns with regard to an officer not responding, this should be reported to him direct and (ix) there would be changes in the future, with regard to policing, as Greater Manchester Police were identifying what communities required and officers would be doing what they could to improve the quality of life for residents in the area.


In response to the comments raised in relation to Mount Skip Estate, it was reported that discussions had been held with regard to the provision of additional lighting in the area and on Fridays/Saturdays, police officers did carry their radios which enabled them to keep in constant contact with the CCTV in the area.


The Neighbourhood Manager reported on the beat sweeps in the area and indicated that the next phase would involve the provision of skips, to be located in the area and the removal of graffiti, commencing on 4th April, 2006. 


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT information with regard to the evaluation of the Dispersal Order on Ellenbrook be forwarded to Councillor Iain Lindley at the earliest opportunity.




(3) THAT the Neighbourhood Manager contact Graham Smith to request that he visit the Mount Skip Residents’ Association to explain the use of the radio and to listen to the concerns raised.

94.
BUDGET REPORT - STRATEGIC SPEND 2006/07

The Neighbourhood Manager (a) submitted a report containing details of (i) the amount of funding allocated to the area for the next financial year and (ii) projects for funding which had been identified as priorities within the Community Action Plan, (b) reported on the Stronger Safer Communities Fund, and (c) indicated that there would be opportunities to attract additional funding to the area.


Andy Sutcliffe reported that a young person in the area had recently found and handed in a large sum of money.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT the pupil who had recently handed in the large sum of money be provided with a reward on behalf of Members of the Community Committee.

95.
DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP HELD ON 13TH MARCH, 2006

RESOLVED:
THAT the decisions made at the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group held on 13th March, 2006, be endorsed.

96.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the positive action press statements:-

· Funding - Film studios, Cleggs Lane

· Pupil handing in large sum of money

· Beat Sweeps

· Andy Rushton - won silver medal at the Commonwealth Games

97.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 5TH JUNE, 2006

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be the Annual General Meeting.




(2) THAT any items for the next meeting of the Community Committee be forwarded to the Neighbourhood Manager at the earliest opportunity.

98.
ANGIE TAYLOR

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that John Rooney had recently been appointed as the Neighbourhood Manager for the Little Hulton/Walkden area and would commence his duties on 24th April, 2006.


The Chairman reported that this would be the last meeting of the Community Committee that Angie Taylor would attend, and on behalf of all those present at the meeting, wished Angie a long and happy retirement, stating that Angie had been a true Neighbourhood Manager for the area and had helped a considerable amount of people.


Angie Taylor responded by thanking all those present and indicated that although she was not a resident of Salford she felt part of the community.

99.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 5th June, 2006, at Salford College, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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